
 

June 2, 2022 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 13th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215-0573 
 
RE: Airus, Inc. Notice of Compliance – Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI 
 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 
 
Airus, Inc. will implement the second phase of the 8YY Access Service reductions as required 
by the Federal Communications Commission’s October 9, 2020 Report and Order in WC Docket 
No. 18-156 (FCC 20-143). 
 
Airus submits this letter confirming compliance with the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio’s 
Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI.  Airus’s tariffed intrastate access rates mirror the corresponding rates 
of the relevant incumbent local exchange carrier (ILEC).  As the ILECs modify their tariffed 
rates to comply with the FCC’s 8YY Access Charge Reform, Airus’s tariffed/billed rates will 
automatically be capped at a level no higher than the ILECs’ revised rates.  Therefore, no other 
tariff revisions are required to Airus’s Ohio intrastate access tariff (PUCO Tariff No. 3). 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at the information below. 
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
________________________________ 
John McCluskey 
840 South Canal Street, 7th Floor 
Chicago, IL 60607 
Office (630) 967-4268 
regulatory@airustel.com 
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